From: Wendy Wright <}

Sent: Monday, January 29, 2024 6:26 PM
To: Medworth <Medworth@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>
Subject: EN10110 Medworth Energy from Waste Combined Heat and Power Faility.

You don't often get email from | - L2 Why this is important
Dear Sir/Madam.

Thank you for the notification about this proposed incinerator.. The way it appears in
Medworth photos you would think it is miles away from any habitation. However it is not it
is actually on a flood plain surrounded by housing and residential areas and a large School.

As someone who has lived in Weasenham Lane the road is so poor that it is constantly
collapsing and the traffic builds up when traffic lights have to restrict the traffic to repair the
road. The roads are not strong enough to take such traffic.

The area is rich in farmland and is necessary to provide food for the whole country and god
help us if we were at war the farmers want helping not having the soil contaminated by the
residues produced by this monstrosity. This is an agricultural area. We have a bird reserve
not far from this proposed project and as someone who is nursing my husband 24/7 and
who suffers with asthma this will not help. At 9.00 and 3.00 you cannot get down the roads
surrounding the school and certainly to even suggest more lorries is ludicrous. Also they are
considering putting in two chimneys one higher than the other this will destroy the area as
the residue from the smoke will cover such a large area however high the chimney. Look
what we are being told about the Saraha dust currently due to hit UK. What goes up comes
down somewhere and this will cover Wisbech and surrounding areas with constant
pollution.

The food companies that are prime to this area have and are displaying NO INCINERATOR
posters and may be forced to close because of its proposed activities.

| personally have met Paul Carey at the Rosmini Centre who had a grey modular visual to

show me | did not recognise I

I V- Steve Barclay M.P. was at this meeting.

They are proposing to take rubbish from other areas. Wisbech is NOT a dump Wisbech is
actually the Capital of the Fens and there used to be a sign as you came into the town. This
is a Georgian Market town and everyday the roads are grid locked that is without the 300
lorries that they talk about.

There are orchards that used to surround the area most have now been taken down
because of further bad planning decisions and the canal was filled in to make a dual
carriageway instead of opening up to make a canal for boats. Another short sighted
planning decision. Please do not let this Incinerator be added to a list of bad planning
decisions.


https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification

This is also not helping the green clean air that | was under the impression that is what the
Government supported. This does not contribute to clean air only if it is prevented to
happen and thrown out by the Government. Just stop and think how we could feed the
country in a war situation if we have lost all our farmers because their land is tainted by this
incinerator. As | understand it air pollution is a great threat to peoples health. There is also
the bird life and animals to consider we only have one planet- DO NOT ALLOW IT TO BE
DESTROYED BY GREED.

Mr Steve Barclay our local M.P. does not support and | have had several copies of letters
that he has written regarding the subject.

The initial enquiry was carried out when we were all in lockdown from Covid. there have
been a lot of underhand moved by this company and if they are so marvellous tell them to
go back to Germany.

Also we have been fighting for years for a train service to be restored to this area

since Labour shut down all three and we no longer have one. A line was supposed to be
opened to take people in Wisbech to March then on elsewhere this Medworth lot are
intending to take over this line for their own use. Other plants they have elsewhere in the
country have been known to explode. and cause havoc in the area where they are.

| could say a lot more as this is so very NOT suitable for Wisbech and the surrounding
farmland, neither should they be building on a flood plan. please learn from what has gone
before. Please throw this out once and for all it does not belong here or anywhere

else. Start to think what U.K. needs and the British people .

Only when the last tree has died and the last river poisoned and the last fish caught will we
realise that we cannot eat money.

Thank you.
Sincerely,

Mrs. Wendy Wright.





